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April 16, 2020

Eric Babson

babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue

Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Mr President:

I am concerned about xenophobia. You have long worked to destroy

various aspects of America from this year’s invitation to an epidemic and

three years of replacing competent administrators and judges with unquali-

fied hacks to your decades long celebration of racism. Your blatantly biased

apartment rentals brought lawsuits starting fifty years ago. A decade later

you spent a fortune trying to have innocent black teenagers executed. More

recently you have trotted out lies and conspiracy theories to discredit Pres-

ident Obama. Your success has been a boon to neonazis and has been

based on constant and vicious attacks on immigrants. Finally, to distract

from your catastrophic failures with covid-19 you have turned to demoniz-

ing Chinese. With the stresses of people dying and the economy collapsing

I fear that this racist message will find a larger audience as is happening

around the world and damage our hard fought level of egalitarianism for a

generation.

Please assure me that you will champion tolerance.

I am very proud to be a US resident and a large part of that derives

from our melting pot.

Sincerely,

Eric Babson


